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College of Health Sciences Highlights  

 Pat Hentosh, professor, in the School of Medical            

Laboratory and Radiation Sciences ,attended the 2011    

Annual Meeting of the Biomedical Engineering Society in 

Hartford, Connecticut  on Oct. 12-15. Results from a col-

laborative research study between Medical Laboratory & 

Radiation Sciences and  the ODU Mechanical and Aero-

space Engineering  Department were presented in a post-

er session. The research was entitled: “Modulation of PC3 

cell growth on titanium surfaces with altered surface 

roughness and electric current”. Co-authors included grad-

uate student Hrishikesh  Phadke, Dr. Han Bao, and Dr. Ste-

phen Knisley.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Elizabeth Westgard was named Medical Technology’s 

“Outstanding Student” with a grade point average of 4.0. 

 Lourdes Rimando was named Cytotechnology’s “Student 

of the Year”. 

 Dr. Jackie Sharpe, 

senior  lecturer and pro-

gram director for the 

BSHS Degree Program and senior lecturer in the School of 

Community and Environment Health led the accreditation 

self-study resulting in full accreditation from the Associa-

tion of University Programs in Health Administration 

(AUPHA).  



On November 8, 2011, Alpha Eta National Health Honor Society held its induction   ceremony.  Inductees were recog-

nized for demonstrated capacity for distinguished scholarship and leadership and presented with a certificate, pin and 

ribbon.  This year’s recipients' were: 

Cytotechnology 

 Amy Day 

 Jennifer Hedrick 
 

Dental Hygiene 

 Tonya Adiches 

 Jennifer Clauss 

 Sarah DeBowes 

 Lauren Glass 

 Anh Ho 

 Kyle Viloria 
 

Community and Environmental Health 

 Kelsey M. Leo 

 Amber A. Michel 
 

Medical  Technology 

 Elizabeth Westgard 

 Rosimar Z. Zaragoza-Rivera 
 

Nuclear Medicine 

 Denise Ramos 
 

Physical Therapy 

 Emily Hawkins 

 Bridget Holroyd 

 Nathan Michels 

 Kevin Parcetich 
 

Public Health 

 Michael Allen Brasko 

 

The Class of 2012 is welcomed into 

the Profession of Physical Therapy at 

the annual White Coat Ceremony 

held on September 16, 2011. 



 

         

Dr.  Scott Sechrist, director of ODU’s Nuclear Medicine Technology program traveled to The Nevada National Security Site former-

ly known as the Nevada Nuclear Test Site on July 25-28, 2011 to attend a course developed and delivered by the Department of 

Energy and the National Nuclear Security Administration Counter-Terrorism Operations Support (CTOS) group.  

 Sechrist attended the “Weapons of Mass Destruction Radiological/Nuclear Course for Hazardous Materials Technicians.”  The 

course, which is sponsored by the U.S. Department of Homeland Security/FEMA/National Preparedness Directorate, is designed 

to teach first responders, including health care professionals, how to operate following a radiological/nuclear disaster. 

Sechrist noticed that at several of his clinical affiliates and hospitals – a number of the nuclear medicine students and graduates 

were involved in disaster drills for Radiological Dispersion Device (RDDs), or more commonly known as dirty bombs. One such 

graduate, a chief technologist, and now an adjunct faculty member in the program had attended the training course a year earlier 

and recommended it to Sechrist.  

The group of 100 attendees, comprised of firefighters, first responders, EMTs, and police, also included health physicists, radiation 

safety officers, Pentagon Security agents and military personnel. The course began with a tour of the Atomic Testing Museum in 

Las Vegas, Nevada. 

The four day course was then held in Area 23 of the Nevada National Test Site and which was only 15-20 miles away from the  

nfamous Area 51 at Groom Lake, Nevada.   

The training course included responding to an incident involving a radiological or nuclear weapon of mass destruction such as 



The scholarly efforts of School of Nursing faculty members continue to be recognized with invitations to participate 

in several key conferences, both nationally and internationally.  Most recently, graduate faculty for the Doctor of 

Nursing Practice (DNP) Program gave 2 of 38 podium presentations at the DNP National Conference, and one poster 

presentation.  Likewise, undergraduate faculty members were invited to present two posters on the use of technol-

ogy in nursing education at the NLN Technology Conference.騀gᅢ

l̀



 

         

College of Health Sciences Advisory Board 2010-2011 

 Art J. Zachary, President, Chief 
Operating Officer Rose & Womble 
Realty Co., has been involved in 
the Hampton Roads' real estate 
community for 40 years. He is an 
owner of 



 

         

 
 Larry L. Boyles served as 
the Human Resource Executive 
for Riverside Health System 
from 1975 to 2010 overseeing 



 

         

direction, the hospital has renovated and upgraded 
key areas, recruited leading medical specialists, and 
developed institutional affiliations to become a pro-
vider of choice for Norfolk and beyond.  In 2002, 
the Virginia Health Care Association recognized the-
se achievements by naming Mr. Orsini 
“Administrator of the Year.”  A new, state-of-the-
art patient wing has just been completed on the 
hospital's campus and existing patient wings are 
currently undergoing renovation. 

 

In addition to Old Dominion University's College of 
Health Sciences Advisory Board, Mr. Orsini current-
ly serves on the Virginia Board of Long-Term Care 
Administrators, American Red Cross of Southeast-
ern Virginia's Board of Directors, Virginia Health 
Care Association's Board of Directors, and Eastern 
Virginia Medical School’s Graduate School Advisory 
Committee. 
 

Mr. Orsini, a native of south central Pennsylvania, 
graduated from Temple University in Philadelphia, 
Pennsylvania, and attended Pennsylvania State Uni-
versity for his graduate studies.  Serving in health 
care over 30 years, Mr. Orsini is also very active in 
the community; and in 2007 was named "Hope Ga-
la Person of the Year" by the Tidewater Chapter of 
the Juvenile Diabetes Research Foundation.  He 
lives in Virginia Beach, Virginia, with wife Pamela 
and two children. 

 

 Dr. A. Ray Pentecost is 
the Director of Healthcare 
Architecture for Clark Nex-
sen, an architecture and 
engineering firm headquar-
tered in Norfolk, VA. He is a 
licensed Architect and Fel-
low in the American Insti-




